[image: image1.png]



CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

ANNUAL GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli, 28.01.2014 @ 11.00
Members Present:

Willy van Belleghem (WvB)
Anne Borghgraef (AB)

Anna Capernaros (AC)
Ingo Dietrich (ID)

Margaret Hellens (MH)
Carole Kerr (CK)
George Kerr (GK)

Ralph Krueger (RK)

Mieke Osenga (MO)
Eric Rock (ER)


Bob Swan (RS)


Phylis Swan (PS)
Kath Walls (KW)

Stuart Walsh (SW)

Bob Wright (RW)
Eveleen Wright (EW)

(listed alphabetically)

Minutes of the Meeting
1. PW welcomed members to the A.G.A. and thanked them for braving the bad weather today and making the journey.

2. It was confirmed from the numbers present the A.G.A. was not quorate. At this point the A.G.A. was immediately declared closed and the meeting was declared to be an E.G.A. as outlined in the C.I.C. Articles of Association and advised in the relevant Notices and Agenda.

3. The minutes of the last E.G.A. held at Camping Elizabeth on 06.05.2013 were unanimously approved.

4. There were no matters arising.

5. PW began his President’s Report by thanking Michael Broderick for representing the C.I.C. laying a wreath on behalf of the organisation at The Battle of Crete Ceremony. He gave details of our presence at the Cretan Diet Festival in Rethymon during the summer. While only one new membership can be attributed to this the C.I.C. did a lot to raise its awareness within the area and it was felt this was a very well worth exercise. Kalives and Rethymon hold regular monthly luncheons which are extremely popular and well attended. There is an established walking group in Rethymon meeting on a regular basis. Donations have been made to local charities over the year including feeding children at the Mikri Panayia in Rethymon and the Red Cross.
6. ID said the first excursion of 2013 was made using the little train which was very well attended. The coach excursions that followed got off to a good start but interest fell over the next two and two final planned excursions had to be cancelled due to a lack of numbers. He outlined the difficulties in using coaches when the pick-up areas extend from Rethymon to Chania and this will be looked at for future events. There had been comments they were expensive and sometimes visiting places already visited over the years. He would welcome suggestions from members in all areas for future ideas and organisation. He is looking at some proposals commencing in March. Holding large scale bazaars is now almost impossible, due to the enforcement of tax laws, as the C.I.C. has done in the past. As an organisation being registered as ‘Not for Profit Organisation’, (NPO) the C.I.C. can legally be present at such events as a stall holder. The only feasible way to do this is by selling donated goods. Mention was made of newsletters etc. which has been moved to item 15 for agenda purposes.
7. AB presented written copies of the C.I.C. accounts and financial statement for the year. She detailed the reduction in income as a result of declining membership numbers and no advertising income due to the lack of a newsletter. However there has also been a significant reduction in expenses. The PayPal account and bank account have now been closed and the assets liquidated. These have been passed to the President who will in turn pass to the new Treasurer. There are still issues around obtaining a Tax Certificate which need to be resolved. She was able to inform the meeting our accountant regarded his work for the C.I.C. as charitable community service and will not be charging us. AC proposed a formal vote of thanks to AB for all her years of work as Treasurer which was agreed by all present. RW proposed the meeting accept the financial report for the year which was seconded by AC. The report was unanimously approved by the meeting.
8. KW stated that at the last EGA membership stood at 199 against a figure of 129 this week. Many members from the Chania area have not renewed due to the inability to organise a Bazaar and had joined purely for discounted stall price benefits. Some have returned to their home countries. There have been some negative comments as to the use of electronic newsletters in place of printed hard copy, although she noted there have been no complaints or comments regarding the lack of this item over the past few months. Regular coffee mornings are held in Kalives and Rethymon which are popular and successful. She attempted with Debra Pappadinoff to start coffee mornings again in Chania, even moving to an evening to assist those who worked daytimes, but there has been very little take up of this and the idea has now been shelved. RW on behalf of the meeting thanked KW for her years of service to the C.I.C. in various offices. The meeting wish her well on her forthcoming return to the UK.
9. PW asked the Board to stand down and RW took over the meeting as President of the Assembly. MO recorded the minutes for items 10, 11 and 12.                                                         
10. The activities of the Board of Directors over the last year were approved by the members and they were deemed to have acted within the terms of the Articles of Association and the best interests of the CIC at all times.

11. The following Board members offer themselves for re-election to their positions; no other nominations for these positions has been received:
a. Peter Winterink

President

b. Ingo Dietrich

Vice President

c. Stuart Walsh

Secretary

d. Willy van Belleghem
Board Member

The following nominations have been received:

Willy van Belleghem

Membership Sec. 
Prop. AB Sec. SW

Ralph Krueger


Treasurer

Prop. ID  Sec. PW

In the absence of further nominations and there being no contest for any         position RW asked the meeting if there was any objection to holding an open single vote. There were no objections to this and the Assembly unanimously agreed to all the appointments detailed above.

12. RW handed the meeting over to the newly elected Board and welcomed them to a new term of office.
13. WvB thanked KW for her help in acquainting himself with the role. The current list of complimentary and honary memberships is as follows and he asked for approval for these to continue for the year:

a. Don Evely

b. Ray Berry

c. Andy Wetzstein

d. Andy Davies

All were unanimously approved.

14. SW said the Assembly had been told earlier about the difficulties the CIC is facing operating in the current climate especially in relation to tax, banking and other administrative matters. The Board after consultation with all sections of members over the past year is determined the organisation will continue and preserve the valuable status of a recognised N.P.O. To this end there will have to be major revisions to the Articles of Association and the way the CIC is run, but the Board will do this economically and will not spend reserves on legal fees etc. This will be reported regularly by the minutes of meetings, consultation etc. ID stated the current Articles appear to be derived from a standard package and are more suited to a much larger organisation.  However, certain changes need to be made now to enable the Board to act within the Articles of Association. These are published as a separate more detailed document but can be summarised as follows:
a. AUDITING COMMITTEE – We have been unable to recruit volunteer auditors for more than 12 months from our membership base. It is proposed to dispense with the requirement to appoint auditors and the Board will, at least once per year, produce a report to confirm the actions of the Treasurer.

b. CASH IN HAND –The present limit equivalent to €58.00 does not reflect the current economic conditions or the difficulties in opening a suitable account for money to be held in. SW asked this limit be removed.

c. BOARD of DIRECTORS – If a position not be filled at an AGA/EGA, or arises during the administrative year the Board is able to co-opt a suitable member on a temporary basis until an election can be held at the next regular Assembly.

d. ANNUAL GENERAL ASSEMBLY – To remove the requirement that an Assembly must be advertised in a Chania newspaper. SW believes there is a legal requirement that a public notice should be made for an NPO and therefore the Board should be free to place the Notice in a suitable publication of their choice.

SW asked if the Assembly would consider all the above items under a single vote, as in reality all were needed for the Board to operate satisfactorily. This was agreed by members present and all the items were unanimously approved.

15. N.B. Some of these items were discussed earlier but have been moved to this section to reflect the agenda format. ID reported the whole area of newsletters has been in suspense following the sudden resignation of the editor. Ad hoc attempts have been made using the web-site to keep members informed of events etc. What is needed is a body of volunteers to co-ordinate goings on and to produce items of interest from all areas. Communications have been backed up by use of mass e-mails and the CIC Facebook page. ID outlined the current Facebook page was actually controlled and owned by our former President Albert van Elst but in the long term a closed group could be established to overcome the current problems reported by content not always appropriate to the C.I.C. that currently appears. The Joomla operating system of the current web-site was problematical and had contributed to recent crashes of the site.RW asked if for the Rethymon Chapter it might be possible to dovetail more with The Bugle and this was confirmed as being one of a number of possible options. 
16. Any Other Business:

a. RK introduced himself to members who may recognise him by sight but not know him and was welcomed to his new post with the best wishes of all present.

b. There was no other business to be discussed.
17. PW again thanked those members who had attended and for what he thought was a very productive and efficient meeting. He then formally closed the meeting at 11.54 am.

APPENDIX:

(Available as separate documents)
1. Treasurers Report

2. Membership Secretary Report

3. Changes to Articles of association
Minutes compiled by Stuart Walsh and Mieke Osenga.

secretary@thecic.eu
telephone: 6978048307

Tuesday, 28 January 2014

